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CAUTION: This email originated from outside your organization. Exercise caution when opening 

attachments or clicking links, especially from unknown senders. 

Glen: 
Thank you for a speedy reply and especially for the attachments and web addresses.  
I would like to address the encroachments, and also my concerns on the value and the future viability of 
the surrounding lots and streets.  

I do agree with you in your email reply that these encroachments and also the action of: "to prevent two 

zones from being on one lot" really needs to be addressed. My concerns are this solution is tantamount 
to expanding the park and rezoning those pieces to Mobile Home RMH-1(1) Zone. Even though these 
small pieces of land compared to the whole may seem minor, they do have an impact on the over 100 
building lots directly to the east of the Pine Grove Mobile Home Park. Also, you will note on a supporting 
document on file" Pine Grove Trailer Park" (a sketch from Tulloch Engineering File 19-3008), it shows a 
number of other encroachments. These and any other encroachments should also be addressed for 
compliance.  
Essentially it is regrettable that these encroachments exist, however that was and still is within the 
purview and control of the owners, shareholders or management team of the Pine Grove Trailer Park. In 
retrospect perhaps they should internally survey or hire before they set anything on their property to 
ensure they do not create any more future problems for their neighbors or surrounding landowners.  
My other concern is these two applications, # 751-7/21-02 and # 751-7/21-03 were submitted by Guy 
and Jody Bellehumeur rather than whom I believe should really be the applicant "Pine Grove Mobile 
Home Park". I would just like to state that I am very happy with the establishment and growth of this 
business and the benefits that have accrued to the community. In a cursory review of historical 
documents, you would note that over the years, there are a number of applications for usage changes, 
including commercial use, establishing "buffer" zones with surrounding properties, other improvements 
and expansions. Congratulations to them for their success and diligence. So why are they not the 
applicant instead of Guy and Jody Bellehumeur. This really begs for an explanation as to why this was 
approached in this manner, especially in application 751-7/21-3 (. location of asphalt road) which is not 
even close to their personal property.  
Anyways both these applications submitted by Guy and Jody Bellehumeur should be cancelled and in 
lieu an application by Pine Grove Mobile Home Park should be submitted to deal with ALL these 
encroachments and any other issues of non-compliance as required. On a more positive note, this could 
also provide the Planning Committee with a broader range of opportunities or equitable solutions in 
dealing with the mobile home park and the surrounding property owners and the future development of 
the entire area including the residential building lots just on the other side of the eastern border of the 
mobile home park. 
My other concerns centre around the value and the future viability of my two building lots, other 
surrounding building lots and the related development of the streets. (See Registered Plan M-477 and 
the Tulloch Sketch). In essence this area is on the east side sharing the eastern boundary of the mobile 
home park, and is composed of over 100 building lots, mostly zoned rural RU and some zoned 
residential R1-2 on the developed portion of Outremont Boulevard and the on Gravel Drive. Also, there 
are three proposed undeveloped roads Granby Drive, Villette Court and Beaupre Avenue that belong to 
the municipality. Most of the lots front on these undeveloped roads. Finally, just for a mention a little 
further east behind some houses on Outremont Boulevard is the civic Cemetery and these building lots 
are only about five kilometers from the Hanmer Shopping Mall. Essentially an established neighborhood. 
Speaking for myself only, I think in view of the current size of the mobile home park we would need a 
buffer between the mobile home park and the back of the 25 lots that front on the proposed Granby 
Drive and Villette Court. See Plan M-447 There is an easement LT137873 that runs just north of Gravel 



Drive all the way behind the lots on Granby Drive and Villette Court which may be configured into part 
of a buffer zone. However, I think this is a power/cable/telephone corridor for use to supply the 
proposed new homes in this area. This would need to be clarified.  
Finally, I think if there is any further mobile home park RMH-1(1) rezoning past the eastern boundary of 
the current mobile home park this could have a further very detrimental effect on the value and 
marketability of the properties on Granby, Villette, Beaupre, Outremont and others. I am still very 
concerned and request that the Planning Committee provide some guidance and support in the 
development of this area especially in view that there are multiple land owners. Is there a ways and 
means to move forward to build the proposed roads Granby, Villette and Beaupre, and then if necessary 
rezone the building lots to residential R1-2 like that on Outremont so building homes can begin? 
Due to COVID restrictions I have been unable to go for a site visit therefore any corrections or new 
information is much appreciated.  
Attachments and Notes 
1. Plan M477 for 751-721-2 751-721-3 CIRCA September 11, 1957 
This plan provides an overview of the layout of the area that I refer to in my emails 
Also, for instance you will notice that the Guy and Joy Bellehumeur property (5241 Outremont 
Boulevard) is comprised of  
Lots 15 to 24 (10 Lots) 
2. Plan (53R13652) October 11 1991 
Provides a look at what the property looked like before the Mobile Home Par k Expansion  
Note almost a mirror image of the on eastern boundary of the Mobile Home Trailer park. 
3. Plan (53R13643) October 4 1991 
Same as 2 above. 
 








